Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 16th February 2009 at The Globe PH.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller,  Andrew Martin,  Eve Parker, Chris Parker, Malcolm Kennerley, Alison Russell, Coral Simpson, Susan Young,   John Bannister, Arthur Williams, David Clark, Andrew Househam.  Roger Codling and Helen Clayton (Greater Nottingham Transport Partnership / The Big Wheel).

Apologies for absence: Roland Backhouse, Chris Gardner, John Wilson, Liz Kirk and Karina Wells.

Speaker. Helen Clayton from GNTP began the evening’s proceedings with a discussion of the work of the Big Wheel (the campaign to promote Greater Nottingham’s transport network). 


The Big Track is an attractive ten mile circular route between Nottingham city centre and Beeston and 80,000 Big Track guides have been produced along with a fully interactive on-line version and podcast, as well as a ‘Big Track Lite’ map. 

A large number of Ridewise leaflets have been printed and a cycle information pack is being developed and will be ready in March. The cycle information pack will be given away free with every new bicycle and will also be targeted at deprived wards in the city. It will also be tailored to particular target groups. The Big Wheel continues to work with school travel advisors. 
Another Summer of Cycling is being promoted with on street campaigns in March, June and July, the Wheelie Big Breakfast on June 17th and Trips out for a Fiver.

Pedals Agenda and Minutes. January’s went out in pdf format for the first time. This will continue in future.

Future Pedals Meetings. In April break out sessions will be trialled so that specific issues can be better discussed. Those leading the break out sessions will report back to the main meeting. Speakers will be invited every other month. This will allow more time for Pedals business on “non speaker” months. Meetings will also be chaired by different people depending on volunteers.

Finance.  Sue is standing down after twelve years as Treasurer. Alison Russell has volunteered to take over, and subject to the AGM will become the new Treasurer. The hand over will take place over several months. Pedals will change its account from Lloyds TSB to the Co-Op. Proposals were made to have six signatures for cheque sign offs and to apply to the Co-Op Community Fund for finance.

Wilford Suspension Bridge. It is three weeks since the submission of the petition. Severn Trent are putting up notices on the bridge saying work on the bridge is starting in spring. They have now also agreed to prepare an asset management plans to help ensure that the bridge is more regularly and thoroughly inspected in future. In the long term there is a requirement to campaign for the bridge to be made a public right of way.

Movers and Shakers Project. This is being launched on March 14th with various high profile people involved and lots of press publicity.

Membership Forms. We keep running out of these. It was agreed to replace these with a business card as membership forms can be downloaded from the Net. Andrew and Susan will produce some sample business cards.

Newsletter. Eagle Press in the Meadows will be approached to produce the Pedals newsletter in the future, as it now seems clear that Derrick Hankey is unable to continue. A featured cyclist is required for the next newsletter please!.

Miscellaneous. 
A Thai restaurant has been booked for June 1st as one of the events to mark Pedals 30th anniversary. Thanks to Andrew Martin for organising this.

Pedals is now on Facebook, thanks to Richard Mallender. 

